Minutes

Salisbury Liquor License Commission January 12, 2017 7:00PM

Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Chris Walsh, Karen Jacobs, Charlie Flynn, Rhonda Cameron

Members Absent: Tyrone Rowe, Sean McCarthy

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert

Minutes:

Rhonda Cameron made a motion to accept the minutes from the December 8, 2016 and it was seconded by Charlie Flynn. VOTE: Unanimous

New Business:

Executive Director of the Boys and Girls Club Jim Keenan is requesting a One Day Beer and Wine License for January 21, 2017 for a Corn Hole fundraiser at the Boys and Girls club by the Winner Circle's Corn Hole group. Jim stated 50% of the profit will be donated to be the Boys and Girls Club and the other 50% for the Corn Hole group. There will be a tip certified bartender serving beer and wine. The event is for 21 years and older.

Executive Director of the Boys and Girls Club Jim Keenan is requesting a One Day Auction License and a One Day Pouring License for all Alcohol for May 6, 2017 for the annual Auction. The event will be from 5:00 pm – 9:00 pm. There will be a tip certified bartender.

Chris Walsh made a motion to approve a One Day Beer and Wine License for January 21, 2017 and an Auction License and a One Day pouring License all Alcohol for May 6, 2017 for the Boys and Girls Club with the fee waived and it was seconded by Charlie Flynn. VOTE: Unanimous

Mike stated that the town Counsel has determined that in 1996 the town approved Chapter 138 Section 17B and the town Counsel's interpretation we can move one seasonal license a year to an annual license.

Rhonda Cameron made a motion to approve the change of seasonal to annual beer license 5 Yogi-Convenience and it was seconded by Charlie Flynn. VOTE: Unanimous.

Mike stated that the ABCC is moving from a paper to electronic system. The ABCC loaded their system from old Form 43's. We have been renewing licenses with forms the ABCC sent us. Some of these came through with errors. The ABCC stated we need to submit a LLA form with clerical correction

Mike reported that Sandy Soucy has resigned from the position of Secretary. She will continue through the end of January. Neil Harrington will work on filing the position.

Mike thanked Sandy for the work she has done.

Sean McCarthy made a motion to approve the extended Sunday hours for the Carousel Lounge and it was seconded by Charlie Flynn. VOTE: Unanimous

Applications:

Alteration of Premises: The Deck will be adding a second floor and it will increase interior square footage by 300 square feet, 400 exterior square feet and increase his seating capacity by 100 seats.

Charlie Flynn made a motion to accept the application for The Deck and to schedule a Public Hearing for February 9, 2017 and it was seconded by Chris Walsh. VOTE: Unanimous.

Public Hearings:

Correspondence:

Mike has emailed all members the OUI Last Drink Data. Mike stated that the Police have done several stings both for underage and over serving. Proving over serving is difficult for the police because they need to witness the over serving. The Board will continue to emphasize these issues when conducting Inspections.

Inspector's Reports:

Mike Gilbert reported that he visited the All American Tavern and everything was in order.

Old Business:

Transfer of License – Kittens –ABCC Transfer of License – Bucchiarelli's – ABCC Transfer of license – Marte-L - ABCC

Charlie Flynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM and it was seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy